
 
 
  

 

Long Term Prayer List 

Patty, Laura, Jerry, Susan, Mel, Jarod, Lance, Alice, Shayne, 

George, Ruth, Rachel, Larry, the Bentley Family, 

Shirley, Pam, Julie, Prof. Dr. Ahmed Adel Sakr, Vi, Sarah Jane, 

Deb G., Cam Howard, Emily Ciuca, Patrick, Michele, Gerry Wieczorek and 

family, Toby 

 

Short Term Prayer List  
Charlie, Mary Lee, The Family of Dion Bagby, David, Jenny,   

Pam, Bill, Rick, Ben & Courtney, Matthew, Louisa, George Beach,  

Anne G., Jessica, Dannie, Will McLean, Gail M., Doug M., Geraldine,  

Heather and Andy, Myra, Luisa, Megan, Alexa, Olive, Dave, 

 Tom, Mary, Jessica, Dave, Karen Buck, Kate, Lynn, Maxine, 

 Bill Jandress,  Glenn, Florita, Kim, Lisa, Susie, Monica, Josh,  

Robert, Bill, Bob, Justin, Justin Wolfe, Terry Wolfe, Colleen, 

 Leslie Brown, Robert, Mac & Melanie, Ashley Shiver, Jac, Leonard,  

Michael, Annie, Caroline, Alex, For the Family of Guy, Ann, Melissa,  

Carol,  Barbara, Mikko, Bill, Carmen, Melissa,  

The Lam family, John, Mr. Arvidson, Chuck, 

 Carolyn and family,  John, Dorothy, Clyde, Edna, Bill, Robert,  

Terry, Kim, Liz Wilson's family, Mariah, Walter, Dolores, 

 Lorraine, Barbara M., Bunk,. Penny, Stephanie, Arlene, Michael Stack-Dunne, 

Bruce, Courtney, Michael, The Genebach Family 

If a name that should be left on the short term prayer list does not appear,  

please call the office and it will be re-entered. 

 

 

Altar Flowers 
The flowers on the altar are given by Laura Williams in honor of Cameron Elliott Williams' 

Baptism. If you would like to remember a loved one, departed this life or give thanksgiving 

for family and friends, please complete a Flower Envelope or call the office at 703-437-

3790.  

 

Coffee Hour Assistance Needed  

As you may know, St. Timothy's offers coffee/tea and snacks after each service both to 

socialize with other church family members and, very importantly, to meet with visitors 

who are often looking for a church as they settle into the area.  While the coffee/tea etc. is 

provided by the Hospitality Ministry, the snacks are donated by people who wish to 

celebrate a birthday, a special occasion or to add their welcome for new people.  During the 

past few weeks there have not been any volunteers signed up and sometimes we have little 

to offer our own members and children. So if you would like to share a Sunday with another 

family or friend and bring cookies, cake, etc., please sign up on the lists placed on the table 

beneath the serving hatch or call Beth Lumnitzer at 703-262-0403 or e-mail 

blumnitzer@yahoo.com. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Staff 

 

The Rev. Bradford A. Rundlett, Rector 

The Rev. Leslie Chadwick, Associate Rector  

Mr. Peter Waggoner, Director of Music 

Mrs. Christine Hoyle, Director of Children & Youth Ministries 

Ms. Alba Padilla, Nursery Attendant 

Ms. Reina Torres, Nursery Attendant 

Ms. Elizabeth Tomlinson, Seminarian 

Ms. Phyllis Hogan, Sexton 

Ms. Josephine Martin, Assistant Sexton 

Ms. Carol Frost, Interim Parish Administrator 

Helen Guest, Pre-School Director 

Office Hours 

Monday - Thursday 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

Fridays 9:00 am - 12:00 noon 

Vestry 

Senior Warden – Mike Colie  

Junior Warden – Keith Pinkard 

                                       Treasurer - Rick Wilson 

 Registrar – Rose Berberich 

 

Jeanne Bennett        Mike Colie  Hector Coronado    Nikki O'Malley 

 Donna Cornwell   Ugo Nwachukwu         

Carolyn Hamm   Keith Pinkard    Keith Sinclair     Marty Brady       

Eugene Nkomba           Sandy Wright        Courtney King, Alternate 

 

Trustees 

    Tom McLenigan                                Keith Sinclair                             Dana “Deke” Smith 
 

Assisting in the Preparation and Conduct of Worship 

Altar Guild  

Donna Dickt, Bobbe Duquette, Maria LaWalt, Ruth Neaveill 

Counters 

Matt Maginniss, Barbara Bruno 

Ushers  

8:00 am Kent Miller, Tom Rust 

  9:30 am Randy Karn, Patty Karn 

11:00 am Greg Griffith, Pete Gleason 

Greeters  

8:00 am Peter Hwoschinsky, Beth Hwoschinsky 

9:30 am Muriel Turner 

11:00 am Thelma Hubert 

  Lay Eucharistic Ministers 

8:00 am Diane Miller, Glenn Pfadenhauer, Eugene Nkomba 

9:30 am Frank Martin, Kaworu Yanagihara, Laura Dendtler, Gayle Rippe, Rod Neaveill 

11:00 am Dave Hixon, Duncan Hutcheon, Ted Mankin, Bill Odeo, Rachel Muir, Rose 

Berberich 

Acolytes 

9:30 am Lila Dubishar, Ali Barriere, Carolyn Wright, Erika Hobson 

11:00 am Christopher Wilson, Hart Mankin, Sam Krauss, Ben Krauss 

Guest Organist 

Jane Perry 

Guest Pianists 

Christopher Showalter, Evelyn Showalter 

 
DO YOU NEED SOMEONE TO TALK TO? 

CALL A STEPHEN MINISTER 

 OR CALL FR. BRAD AT 703-437-3790 
 

Do you have a will?  

Please remember St. Timothy's in your end-of-life plans as an institution of seminal 

importance. Thank you. 

 

 

 
 

Announcements 

For  

August 18, 2013 
Thirteenth Sunday after Pentecost 

 

8:00 am     Holy Eucharist – Rite I 

  9:30 am      Holy Baptism– Rite II    

Cameron Elliott Williams 
11:00 am    Holy Eucharist - Rite II 

ST. TIMOTHY’S EPISCOPAL CHURCH 

432 VAN BUREN STREET, HERNDON, VIRGINIA 20170 

 

 
 

 

Parish Office: 703-437-3790   Fax: 703-787-9781 

Web Page: www.saint-timothys.org 

Office E-mail: office@saint-timothys.org 
 

 

ST. TIMOTHY’S MISSION STATEMENT 
 

AS PEOPLE OF GOD, WE JOYFULLY WORSHIP GOD,  

SPREAD THE WORD OF GOD’S LOVE 

TREASURE ALL PEOPLE, AND 

SERVE OTHERS EVERYWHERE IN THE NAME OF JESUS CHRIST. 

 

THEREFORE, WITH GOD’S HELP, WE: 

OPEN OUR DOORS TO EVERYONE, 

OPEN OUR HEARTS IN WORSHIP, 

OPEN OUR EYES TO THE SPIRIT’S GIFTS, AND 

OPEN OUR ARMS TO EMBRACE GOD’S WORK. 
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SUNDAY  8/18 

Holy Eucharist 8:00 AM 

Holy Baptism 9:30 AM 

Holy Eucharist 11:00 AM 

8:45 AM Summer Choir Rehearsal - Music Room 

9:30 AM Godly Play - B1 

 

MONDAY 8/19 

4:00 PM Center for Pastoral Counseling - A2 

7:00 PM BSA Troop 159 Meeting - HH/UR/Kitchen 

7:00 PM Capital Campaign Committee Meeting - Music Room 

7:00 PM Stephen Ministry Peer Supervision- B1 

7:15 PM VoCoSuM - on Hiatus 

 

TUESDAY 8/20 

9:30 AM EfM - B1 - on Hiatus  

4:00 PM Center for Pastoral Counseling - A2 

4:30 PM Nurturing Parent - 0-4 age English - HH, Kitch, Nursery, UR, B2, A1 

 

WEDNESDAY 8/21 

12:15 PM Holy Eucharist/Healing Service 

4:00 PM Center for Pastoral Counseling - A2 

7:00 PM Shawl Ministry - Nursery 

7:30 PM Boy Scout Leaders' Meeting - Upper Room 

 

THURSDAY 8/22 

4:00 PM Center for Pastoral Counseling - A2 

 

FRIDAY 8/23 

10:30 AM Friday Folders - Kitchen 

5:00 PM Klipfel Wedding Rehearsal - Sanctuary 

 

SATURDAY 8/24 

9:00 AM Altar Guild Set-Up - Sanctuary and Altar Guild Room 

11:00 AM Dorosheff Violin Lessons - Music Room/Sanctuary 

3:30 PM Klipfel Wedding - Sanctuary 

7:00 PM La Vida Verdadera/The True Vine - Sanctuary 

 

SUNDAY  8/25 

Holy Eucharist 8:00, 9:30, 11:00 

8:45 AM Summer Choir Rehearsal - Music Room 

9:30 AM Godly Play - B1 

 

New Parish Administrator 

After receiving many resumes and conducting numerous interviews, the search committee 

and staff have selected an outstanding candidate to fill the position of Parish Administrator. 

 His name is Kevin Hamilton and he has accepted an offer from Fr. Brad to join the St. 

Timothy's staff.  His start date will be 8/19/13.  He has tremendous experience and will be a 

great addition to us.  We will include his bio in the September Word.  Please welcome 

Kevin to St. Timothy's!   

 

The St. Timothy's staff would like to offer heart-felt thanks to Carol Frost, our Interim 

Parish Administrator, and to our tireless team of office volunteers for making the interim 

period go as smoothly as possible.  While it is impossible to list everyone who has 

volunteered, we thank in particular our office volunteers:  Marty Brady, Cheryl Brock, 

Michael Cook, Andrew Hamm, Carolyn Hamm, Beth Hwoschinsky, Peter Lund, and Nikki 

O'Malley and the volunteers who make the administration of the church run smoothly on a 

weekly basis:  Jill Cox, Judy Conroy, Kathy Froemming, Helen Guest, Elaine Horsfield, 

Katie Mazza, Sharon and Mel Lew, Rebecca Page, Jane Perry, Bill Sanger, Rich and Sandy 

Schanne, Rick and Kerrie Wilson, and Genevieve Zetlan.   

 

 

 

Nursery 

All children are welcome to stay with parents in the 

Sanctuary during worship. However, for parents of children 

ages 0-3 years who want nursery care, we have a well-

equipped and professionally-staffed nursery at the end of the 

hall nearest the Sanctuary. Each child brought to the nursery 

is given a number; only the parents of the child can take the child from the nursery. If a 

parent is needed during worship, the child’s number will appear (in red LED’s) on the black 

panels beneath the hymn boards on both sides of the Chancel. Parents, please bring diapers 

and any snacks, formula as needed for your child. 

 

Holy Communion  

All baptized Christians are welcome to receive the Sacrament. If you have not been 

baptized, please come to the Altar rail for a blessing during Holy Communion (place your 

arms across your chest to signify your desire for a blessing). If you would like to be 

baptized, please speak with the clergy after the service.  To receive Holy Communion, 

accept the bread in your hand and place it in your mouth, then sip wine from the Chalice 

when it is brought to you (guide the Chalice to your mouth please), or hold the bread, dip it 

in the wine when the chalice comes to you, and place the bread with wine in your mouth. If 

you are allergic to wheat or are gluten intolerant, please let the person serving bread know 

to give you a rice wafer. 

 

Happy Birthday to You!!!  

Sun. 8/18  Clara Diaz, Vincent Roque 

Mon. 8/19  Michael Colie, Jim Peacock, Wendy Budd, Bob Kimmel, Robert Harmon Jr., 

Alex Quagliata, Mary Brady  

Tues. 8/20  Stephanie Wallis   

Wed. 8/21  Nathan Ogden, Charlie Parker 

Thurs. 8/22 Melissa Druitt, Lisa Yanez 

Fri. 8/23 Theodore Milans 

Sat. 8/24 Jennifer Jones, Ryan Lanberg 

Sun. 8/25  David Coyle, Catherine Bacha, Sabrina Franco 

 

The Food Pantry  
Thank you to everyone who has helped to re-stock the food 

pantry. The pantry is again in need of restocking. Please think 

of the pantry when you are shopping this week.  We are also in 

need of  diapers, especially sizes 3 and up. Thank you again!  

 
Thank You for Supporting Local Outreach in July 

Thank you for your generosity and support in donating school supplies and backpacks for 

75 children. St. Timothy’s delivered 50 bags of basic school supplies for patients of 

HealthWorks for NoVa, and 25 backpacks to Cornerstones (formerly Reston Interfaith).  

The Vacation Bible School families also helped support children in the community by 

donating over 125 lbs. of simple meals and $130 for Helping Hungry Kids in Reston.  The 

agencies who benefitted from your kindness, expressed much gratitude.  Thank you for 

putting your faith to work to serve our community. 

 

St. Timothy’s Viewpoint Book Club will meet on Saturday, August 24th at 9:30 a.m. at 

Panera Bread on Elden Street in Herndon. The chosen book is “Half-Broke Horses” by 

Jeanette Wells. Copies are available at the local library, or you can check the Reston Used 

Book store in Lake Ann, or the used book section at Amazon. Please join the group for 

lively, literary discussion and bring recommendations for future readings to share. For more 

information, please contact Jill Cox at 703-963-8251. 

 
LINK Mobile Food Pantry Coordinator Needed:  LINK hosts a monthly Mobile Food 

Pantry on the second Tuesday of each month at Christ the Redeemer Church (Sterling) from 

2 pm – 5 pm. A coordinator is needed with a flexible work schedule. The Capital Area Food 

Bank delivers thousands of pounds of food and deliveries arrive between 10 am – 2 pm. The 

coordinator needs to meet the truck when it arrives and cover the palleted food with tarps. 

The coordinator would also help solicit volunteers, help with set-up and break down of the 

site, and reporting. Interested volunteers should contact LINK – 

president@linkagainsthunger.org . 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parish Partners and Shareholders, 

 Here are the details of the upcoming agriculture conference. Please share the details with 

your parish clergy and administrators for your bulletins and newsletters. Help to spread the 

word, we have a great line-up of speakers! 

 The Challenge of Food Sustainability: Preserving Biodiversity, Forests, Cropland, 

Water:  An Interfaith Conference. 
Sponsored by The Episcopal Diocese of Virginia, Committee on Stewardship of Creation 

Location:  Church of Our Saviour, Charlottesville, Virginia 

Date:  Saturday, September 21, 2013: 10:00 a.m. –  4:00 p.m 

  

The 2013 Interfaith Conference of the Committee on Stewardship of Creation will explore, 

as a follow-on to its 2012 

Conference, (http://caringforgodscreation.net/Annual_Conferences/2012_Conference/) the 

challenges posed by agricultural sustainability and food insecurity for preservation of 

forests, protection of cropland, water resources, seas and oceans, and preservation of 

biodiversity. The Conference will explore how these issues of sustainability particularly 

affect Virginia and how those issues are connected to the broader moral and ecological 

concerns for global sustainability and environmental justice.    

Registration Deadline:  Sunday, September 15, 2013  

Registration Fee:  $25 per person; $20 per person for multiple attendees from the same 

church.  Fee includes a "sustainable" lunch and access to all program presentation materials. 

Follow either of the links below to register:  

http://caringforgodscreation.net/Events/EventView.asp?EventID=31663 

http://www.thediocese.net/Events/EventView.asp?EventID=2416 

 

Children and Youth Ministries 

Summer Sunday School   

Godly Play will be offered this summer at 9:30 AM only, except for Labor Day weekend. 

Godly Play is for children age 3, and potty trained, to grade 2. 

 

Updated Directories are available in the outer office in the mailbox labeled "Church 

Directories."  Please help yourself and let the office know if we need to change any 

outdated information. 

Giving statements 

Second quarter giving statements are available in the Narthex.  Please pick yours up, and if 

you find any discrepancies, call the church office: 703-437-3790. 

September LINK Food Collection 

 September is our month to collect food for LINK.  As a longtime member church of LINK, 

St. Timothy's assists in delivering and collecting food, volunteering and supporting the 

pantry.  Please bring non-perishable food to the shopping cart in Henry Hall, as many of 

you have been.  LINK provides a week’s worth of groceries to 60-80 families per month in 

Herndon, Sterling, and Ashburn.  LINK operates with an all-volunteer staff, and the 

majority of the food delivered is from donations.  The Service Ministry and LINK 

appreciate the generosity St. Timothy’s congregation has shown over the years when 

donating food and serving as deliverers.  To learn more please contact Rob Duchesneau, 

rob.du@verizon.net or Shon Beury, shonbeury@aol.com.   

  
Welcome Home Sunday September 8th, 2013 
We will celebrate the start of a new school year at St. Timothy's on the 

above date with a barbecue picnic after the 11:00 a.m. service. 

 Hamburgers, hot dogs, and cold drinks will be served.  A Moon 

Bounce and other activities for children are arranged.  Please join us to 

meet old and new friends in the church family.  Lists are displayed in 

Henry Hall for numbers attending, donations of salad and/or dessert, 

loans of gazebos and grills, etc.  Please sign up as soon as possible for 

catering purposes.  Call Jill Cox (703-963-8251) for further details. 
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